
Back and caught up
Well, mostly.  Anyway, I have returned and apparently the site
I thought would link to my HPX page never did so (EDIT: there
was a post there- I just missed it and so apparently did
everyone else!), so there are no comments there.  In the last
couple of days I have caught up on much of the internet news I
read, though I still have several days of newspapers to read. 
I really should give those up completely and just go to the
paper’s website for the local news, and comics.com for the
comics.  I was a little disappointed B.C. finally ended a few
weeks ago and was replaced with a pretty bad comic about a
sheep and a dog- Deflocked I believe is the title.  Of course
B.C. had to go since its writer passed on a few months ago.  I
will meet him once I go home myself, along with other figures
like C.S. Lewis and of course the many faithful in the Bible. 
Not for a long time though, God willing.

The cabin I had was quite young and in some cases difficult. 
There were two who were prone to distraction and I feel the
small group time I had with them following lessons was not
where it could have been.  Mine was the only cabin in fact who
did not even make it to the final flag raising on Saturday
morning, still cleaning the cabin.  We took over an hour to
get ready, and even then I still had to go back and finish
following breakfast.  But enough of the bad.  No one likes to
read about that.

Every year there is something new at the camp.  The first year
I was there they were finishing up the lodge where we have
meals and lessons.  They had a big tent set up outside instead
that year.  The second year the lodge was finished and they
had a new instructional- rock climbing.  There is a small room
on the bottom floor of the lodge with a rock climbing wall
that extends to the roof two floors up.  That replaced disc 
golf as an instructional.  More importantly, the lodge was air
conditioned, and so were the cabins!  Ahh…  The third year I
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was there they added a zip line.  It is fun to go down it, but
unfortunately after one got to the bottom there was a long
hike around a lake to get back to the top.  They also added an
amphitheater for outdoor worship.  This year’s addition was
small, but it aided the zip line immensely.  A bridge over
that lake.  No more long hike around the lake to get back. 
Next year, who knows for sure, but there are plans for a
baseball field and zip line improvements in the future.

The zip line was the general favorite part of camp for the
kids in my cabin, but canteen time (where they could buy food
and drinks, as well as have (guided) free time came in a close
second.  The day was quite organized and there was much to do,
including  lessons,  worship,  small  group,  games,
instructionals,  meals,  etc.   This  could  also  be  somewhat
stressful as getting the kids to where they needed to be in a
timely fashion when they all had needs like going to the
bathroom (constantly!) and changing clothes wasn’t easy.

In the end it was nice to hear their thoughts on what they
learned and enjoyed when handing out their dog tags at the end
of the week.  My team was air force, so I “promoted” them from
cadets to airmen.  Too bad I didn’t have wings to give them,
but I did use some of my stimulus check (which I will receive
soon) on t-shirts for my cabin.  I still have one left too. 
Maybe I’ll take a picture of it and post it.  In fact, I will
have to post some of the pictures I took at camp.  It should
be relatively safe as I will not be identifying them, or the
name of the camp (or my church for that matter � ).  Besides,
too few people actually read this thing anyway.  Look for
those soon- I have well over 300 pictures and 90 videos to
sort through to find some good ones.  Well, I have some more
catching up to do- like reading my friend’s blogs. �


